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We love God passionately through worship 

We learn, teach and grow in faith 

We are Christ-like in the way we live to make Jesus known 

We love people through belonging to and caring for the community 

We share God’s hope and promise with the world 

From the Editor, 
 

Welcome to the first full edition for 2020. 

 As 2020 suggests, this will be a year of clearer vision and deeper revelation for the Body 
of Christ.  Belong provides a wonderful record of much of HTK’s church, social and community 
activities as well as celebrations of life that bring blessings to others.  

 All your contributions to our parish family and our local community are important.  Let’s 
continue to collect these memories and make them available for all to see.  Please continue 
to take and submit photos of significant events and send them into us with a short article.   

 Some content or articles may be edited and photos cropped due to space and layout 
constraints.  Ideas and suggestions welcome and should be submitted by email to the editor 
for consideration.   

 All content and photos (one or two suitable high-resolution photos with each article) 
should be submitted  to the editor.parishmagazine@gmail.com  as soon as possible after an 
event or activity to allow sufficient time to meet our deadlines.   

 Closing date for submissions for the next edition is 23rd May as the magazine will be 
published and available on May 31st 2020.    

 Many thanks,  Penny Wallace 

 

HTK is a vibrant church family 
with a heart and soul for people and God 
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 Now, our Vision and Mission statements are written on the windows at the front of the Church. I wonder 
how many of you notice them anymore or even remember what they are? Our Vision statement is the most 
important statement. You may ask, “What is a Vision statement and why do we need one?” In Proverbs 29:18 
says, “Without a vision, the people perish.” The Hebrew word ‘paw-rah' means “to perish”. ‘Paw-rah' was the 
word used where a woman's hair was let flow out of its covering (hairband). Unconstrained in the wind her hair 
is directionless and blown in all directions. That’s what we are like as God’s people if we have no vision. We are 
all over the place, going nowhere and achieving nothing.  
 
 Vision gives us purpose and direction and the unique reason-for-being that God has called us to be as his 
people. In Father Stuart’s time, it was discerned that God’s purpose for us, that is, what God wanted us to be at 
HTK, was a “vibrant Church family with a heart and soul for people and for God.” Now, this Vision statement 
probably didn’t come directly from God’s throne, but no doubt, by prayer and discussion, Father Stuart and the 
Parish Council discerned that this is what the Lord was calling us to. 
 
 So far, in my experience, I believe that we are truly on the journey to becoming such a Church as stated in 
the Vision statement. I believe that HTK is indeed a vibrant, Church family. There is a wonderful sense of love, 
unity and welcome at HTK that I have never ever experienced in any other congregation before. There is also 
quite a depth of care shown by the members one to another. We are a people that does have a heart and soul 
for our own people. We are learning what it means to have a heart and soul for other people, particularly as we 
reach out to those in need with our Tuesday morning breakfasts and our new Kidz Kinnect playgroup and our 
“Welcome to the Neighbourhood” packs. Of course, we are not perfect for we are sinners and to have a heart 
and soul for people must come about as a result of the Spirit of God moving within us. 
 
 We are also a people with a heart and soul for God. Unless, we have this, all of our efforts are for nothing. 
Our whole lives are to be lived out of love and passion for God. This comes from the fact that He is the God of 
love, grace, mercy and forgiveness and his focus is totally towards us. The Gospel is best explained by a 
downward arrow. So, at HTK, we are taking every opportunity to worship, grow in prayer and in the Holy Spirit, 
read and study the Word and receive the sacrament of Holy Communion, thereby expressing our love and 
passion for God. 
  

Pastor’s Pen 
Dear HTK Parish Family, 
 

 Vision, Mission and Plans 2020 

 
 As this is our first edition of the Belong magazine for the year, I say 
“Happy New Year” everyone. But already, 2 months of the new year are 
almost over. Time does seem to go faster as you get older or maybe as the 
Church gets busier! I had a wonderful first full calendar year with you last year 
and all is shaping up well for a repeat this year. As we look forward to this 
year, I want to address the topic of Vision, Mission and Plans 2020. The reason 
why I want to do this is because last year, we focussed again on Vision and 
Mission as we came up with five strategic plans for this year and even beyond. 
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Georgina, Amanda & Maddie                                             Helen Hall 
    

 “To be a vibrant Church family with a heart and soul for God” is what our Vision is. Therefore, 
everything we do as Church will support us in being that kind of Church that we believe God is calling us 
to be. This is the kind of people we want to be as God’s people. This is God’s vision that is forming among 
us. 
  
 If the Vision is what God is calling us to be, Mission is the things that we do to achieve our Vision. At 
HTK, our Mission has four points. Two of those points have growing a heart and soul for God as their 
focus. They are,” We love God passionately through worship”, and “We learn, teach and grow in faith.” 
This is why worship is essential to who we are and from that, not only learning and growing in faith, but 
also being able to share the knowledge of our faith with others. We not only suck it all in, we also give it 
out! 
 
 The other two points of our Mission statement relate to our having a heart and soul for people. 
They are: “We are Christ-like in the way we make Jesus known” and “We share God’s hope and promise 
with the world.” Therefore, as God did to us, so we reach out to others with love, grace, mercy and 
forgiveness and we don’t sit on the Good News for ourselves, we share it with others. As we seek to live 
out our Mission statement and its four points, we will find ourselves fulfilling the Vision statement and 
being the people God has called us to be. 
 
 In order to do those things our Mission statement calls us to do, we have five strategic plans in 
place. For as the old saying goes, (not in the Bible), “If you fail to plan, you plan to fail.” Each strategy 
helps us to fulfill our Mission statement. Strategy One emphasizes the importance of worship, the Bible 
and prayer. Strategy Two enables us to care well for one another. Strategy Three supports us in our 
outreach to the community. Strategy Four helps us to be able to promote the things we do as Church in 
the community thus supporting outreach. Strategy Five helps us to grow in faith by using the gifts and 
abilities God has given us. 
 
 On page 14 in last month’s Belong magazine, there is a great summary of what I have been 
speaking about. I hope that what I have spoken to you about has helped you to understand why we are 
doing what we are doing with Vision, Mission and Plans. Maybe, if you think that particularly for many 
years in the Church, we didn’t need such things and why do we need them now? Maybe the answer is 
that we are in the decline we are in as Church in the moment because we never practiced Vision, Mission 
and Plans in the years gone by as Church. 
 
 By the power of the Spirit of God may we move forward in our Vision, Mission and Plans for 2020 
and be all that God has called us to be as His people. 
 
Looking forward to sharing the journey with you,                                                                 Steve. 

Pastor’s Pen 
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Annual Meeting 
Annual Meeting of the Parish  

23 February 2020 
 Rev Steve Wockner opened the meeting with prayer. He then read from 1 Corinthians 12: 12 – 31 
which talks about the body of Christ (the church) and how we all have a part to play depending on the 
gifts God has given us. We are all part of “Team HTK”, and the body needs each one of us. 
 
 Steve summarised the 2019 year and finished with this observation: 
“But we cannot rest on our laurels. I’m sure that, like me, you have looked around and added 20 years 
to each member, and wondered about the future of HTK! Unfortunately, this is more the norm than 
the exception in the Anglican Church and most other mainline churches. What do we do? Stick our 
heads deeper in the sand and say we can’t do anything about it? Feel that as long as it is around for us, 
that’s all that matters? Do we feel that the task is too big, even impossible, and just give up?  
 
 I know that Jesus has said, “I will build my church”, but that does not mean we set our church on 
cruise control. I know that all the churches St Paul began ended up dying out, and it doesn’t mean that 
every congregation is to last forever. But, unless we take seriously our call to be co-labourers in mission 
with the Lord who is building his church, unless we press into the power and fire of the Holy Spirit to 
seek revival, and unless we take seriously the call of the Great Commission, this church will eventually 
need to form a parish with Maroochydore, then Caloundra, and then make the Diocese a whole load of 
money when it is sold off for its prime real estate position!  
 
 Do you want this to happen? God is moving amongst us! The future is in our hands!! We can sit on 
them, or use them for building up and advancement of the Kingdom of God here in this part of the 
world where He has planted us, if we prioritise and sacrifice. Jesus said, “No one who puts his hand to 
the plough and looks back is fit for service in the kingdom of God”. May we all use our hands together 
in the holy work that God is doing among us” 
 

The Parish Leadership team for 2020 was elected or appointed. They are: 
Rector’s Warden Richard Johnson 
People’s Warden Janet Dyke 
Synod Representatives Richard Johnson, Wayne Van Den Bos 
Parish Nominators Wayne Van Den Bos, Kate Johnson, Maryanne Cameron 
Parish Council David Reid, Kellie Payne, Heather Van Den Bos, Don Henderson, Clive Sampson 
 

We welcome Maryanne Cameron to the position of Nominator and therefore a 
parish councillor as well. Maryanne and her husband Stuart have been part of 
the HTK family for a year and have worshipped at both 8am and 10am services. 
They have two young adult children and have spent the majority of their adult 
lives working for Wycliffe Bible Translators. Based in Darwin, where Maryanne 
supported their work by teaching, Stuart lead a small team on the translation of 
the New Testament into Helong, a small island people group of West Timor. 
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Pancake Tuesday 

  Pancake Tuesday, also known as Shrove Tuesday, is 
the day before Ash Wednesday, the beginning of 
Lent. Lent is traditionally a time of fasting and  
repentance, and the day before the commencement 
of Lent often provides a last opportunity to indulge. 
The tradition of pancakes on Shrove Tuesday 
probably comes from the need to use up foods such 
as flour, butter, eggs and fat which were discouraged 
during Lent. 
 

  Of course at HTK, we also offered options of gluten 
free and dairy free pancakes – not heard of when the 
pancake tradition was starting. Of course the toppings 
of whipped cream, ice cream, maple syrup, jams,  
lemon and sugar etc were suitably decadent, so we 
probably met the criteria. Our celebration was a fun 
time of eating and games. Despite the rain, there was 
a good roll up and celebrations were fun.  
  And the pancakes were yummy, yummy!!!!! 
       Editor’s review 
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Christmas Lights & Carols by Glowsticks 

 Our Carols by Glowstick event was very successful, with good attendance, and great 
participation. Led by the music team, the carols and readings enthusiastically told the Christmas 
story. Carols ranged from traditional to contemporary, Northern Hemisphere to Australian, 
quiet to rowdy and some with actions. It was a great event to focus our minds and hearts on 
the true meaning of Christmas. 

 Once again, HTK was lit up with our Christmas lights and nativity scene display. It was a 
great witness to the first coming of our Lord. Thank you to all who contributed to putting up 
the lights, and taking them down again, making and clothing the figures for the nativity 
scene, and providing such an impressive display.  
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HTK Church was packed for the 6pm Christmas Eve family     
service. Our guest preacher, Dougie, told of his experience in 
the outback looking after sheep, when he was visited by an    
angel. He witnessed the birth of our saviour at the local pub, and it 
changed his life forever. Well done, Dougie, for sharing your experience. 

Christine Woolner was presented with 
flowers as a thank you for her 

contributions to the Christmas Lights, 
and the Art Show. 

Christmas Eve Family Service 



 

10 

Christmas fun in the Photo Booth 

making 
memories 

that last  
forever 
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The HTK Memorial Garden is the final 
resting place of the ashes of a number 

of well-loved members of the HTK 
family and their relatives.  

We are thankful for the care that 
David Reid and Marg Carrigan provide 

for the garden to keep it looking in 
great condition. The Allamanda bush is 

looking resplendent at the moment. 

Memoirs, Memorial & Monuments   

Barry Lister’s recently 
published book 
'Just Winging It' is 
now available for 
$16 per copy.  

Brim full of Barry’s 
life experiences, it’s 
full of great yarns.  

 A donation from 
the sale of each 
copy will go to 
church funds. 
 

Invitation from the Pente Poets 

Dee Lister and her Pente Poet friends invite you all to celebrate the launch of 
the final stage of the Sunshine Coast Poetry Trail. This is all about our 'neck of 
the woods', the coast, and they have even put out a small book with local      
photos to illustrate the themes; they have called it "The Poetry Coast".  

If you are able, please come along to La Balsa Park, Buddina, (the northern end 
by the rotunda) at 11.00am on Saturday 21st March 2020.  

The Lions Club will be there with their Sausage Sizzle and cold drinks, and there 
will be ice cream, and other refreshments nearby. The SCUM ukulele group will 
be playing, and our local, friendly MP Jarrod Bleijie will be cutting a cake.  

It should be fun! Then, if you're feeling energetic, you can do the Poetry Walk.  

 Fun and games on Pancake Tuesday  

stepping on pancakes 
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A casual family night at HTK on New Year’s Eve saw a 

number of families come together for a barbecue and 

firepit (with fire brigade permission) to farewell 2019. 

No one made it to welcome 2020 at HTK, but it was a 

wonderful time for old and young alike. A great 

innovation that we hope is repeated next year. 

New Year’s Eve  

 

 

 
 

I t’s knitting time again for Anglicare “Children and 
Families”, formerly TRACC. Knitted, crocheted or sewn 

items of clothing for foster kids aged up to 16 would be 
very much appreciated. These items will be collected by 
Lynn Wenzel and Janet Dyke or may be left in the office 
between now and the end of July.  Thank you to all our 
faithful contributors and we’d welcome anyone else to 
join us in this mission endeavour.     Lynn Wenzel 
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 Caring for the Community 
 In late 2018, HTK established a Social Welfare Committee to build up our ministry to people on the 
Sunshine Coast who were doing it tough, through homelessness and/or poverty. For some years we have 
supported the Maroochy Neighbourhood Centre with food and clothing, but it was felt that we needed to do 
more.  
 We commenced financially supporting the Wednesday night meal provided by St Peter’s Anglican Church in 
Maroochydore, and in 2019, we commenced our own Community Breakfast on Tuesday mornings. We have also 
provided some support for Rosies who provide services to the homeless in Caloundra. We have also been 
involved in meetings and forums looking at the dreadful shortage of affordable housing and shelters on the 
Sunshine Coast. 
 While our Tuesday morning breakfasts started off slowly, our perseverance and prayer paid off, as we now 
have a community of up to 40 people who avail themselves of bacon and eggs, sausages, baked beans, toast, 
cereals, fruit and tea and coffee. A number of students in need from the high school have been joining us as well 
supported by their School Chaplain. We received a lovely card from the students at the end of term. 
 This ministry has grown rapidly, and patrons are served by a team of four people on a roster. The breakfast 
runs from 8am til 10am, with team members setting up from 7.30am. This is a most rewarding ministry, fulfilling 
one of Jesus’s commands to feed the hungry.  
 A special breakfast on Christmas Eve included generous Christmas hampers and Coles gift cards. Thank you 
to all those who donated food and money for this, including Shadforth Civil and       Kellie Payne Financial Solutions. 

Community 

 Funding for the breakfasts and other activities of the Social 
Welfare Committee is generated by our quarterly Bunnings sausage 
sizzles and cake/jam stalls. Our next Bunnings event in on Saturday 7 
March, and as usual, we rely very heavily on support and volunteers 
from our HTK family. Thank you to Coles Caloundra who provide                  
a discount for our purchases for the Bunnings sausage sizzle.  
 We are also grateful for those parishioners who donate money 
towards our breakfasts. We are particularly grateful to Cris and Lee-Anne          
Geri from Rawganix Farm who are now donating eggs for our breakfast. 
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Breakfast 
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baptism 

It’s great to see the creative ways kids can be taught to 
know and love the Lord. 

Well done and thank you to Janet and the team! 

KIDS CHURCH 

advent wreath 

love  peace  joy 

gifts of the Spirit 
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KIDZ KINNECT   

Kidz Kinnect Playgroup 
  As a part of the Strategic Plan 

to connect with our community, it 

was recommended that HTK restart 

the playgroup which was shut down 

a few years ago. 

  Kidz Kinnect Playgroup 

started on Monday 10 February, 

and runs from 9.30am to 11.30am 

every Monday during school terms. 

HTK Kidz Kinnect is affiliated with 

the Queensland Playgroup 

Association which provides links on 

their website for anyone in our area 

looking for a playgroup. 

  Although our opening day 

was quiet, our second Monday was 

busy with about 15 mums and dads 

and about 20 children. 

  Thank you so much to Evelyn 

Bingham, Yvonne Rose, Jess 

Leatherbarrow and Lorraine Moises 

who run the playgroup. 
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Farewell to Aaron 

  At the end of December, we said farewell to 
Aaron Coates, our Youth, Children & Families         
Minister in 2019.  
  Aaron has been offered a position in Casino 
parish in Grafton Diocese, commencing in     
February 2020. 
 On his last Sunday with us Aaron preached 

and left with our blessing.Care    Ministries 

Fr Kevin Lewis was Rector of HTK church for 
5 years up until 2010. 

  
He is now attached to HTK Church, and will 

be visiting us from time to time from his 
home in Gympie. 

  
Fr Kevin took the services on February 

16th while Fr Steve was absent. 
Always welcome! 

Welcome back to Fr Kevin 
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Ma. 

Fr Steve becomes our Rector 
Originally commissioned as Priest in Charge, Fr Steve was appointed Rector of HTK following 

a request by Parish Council and the Parish Nominators. 
Rev Steve Wockner has been appointed Rector of HTK Church by the Archbishop. His new 

licence was read in the two services and he was prayed for by the wardens and nominators. 

 
Scott Windred ordination 

 
Our former Youth Minister, Scott 

Windred, was ordained as a priest in 

the Anglican Church at a ceremony at    

St John’s Cathedral in December.  

Congratulations, Scott, we look 

forward to seeing your ministry 

flourish as you serve the Lord. 

 Rector  

David Reid surprised us 
all by producing a newly 

named parking spot  
for our new  

RECTOR 

 Priest   
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 Put on by the Pastoral Care team and Prime Time Committee, the Christmas morning tea 
is always a well-attended and much-loved part of our HTK family calendar. The hall was full of 
guests who enjoyed morning tea, wonderful food, poetry reading, carol singing, and the 
“heads and tails”. Aaron Coates was our guest speaker, and all who attended had a great time. 

Christmas Morning  Tea 
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Christmas Morning Tea 

20                                            20 

Allan Reynolds 

0428 966 885 

$769.10 



 

22 

Birthdays, Babies 

Congratulations to  
Michael & Nicole Rutledge 

Celebrating with  
Jesse, Clenda, Phyl 

baptism of  
Lincoln James Taylor 

Did you know that you can make your offerings online? 
Or that you can set them up to happen automatically? 

 
Talk to Deb in the office if you’re interested 

in managing your offerings more easily. 
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PRIME T IME 2020 PROGRAMME                    SAVE THESE DATES  
DATE EVENT 

March          25 
Wednesday   

Lunch at Mountain Creek TAFE 12 noon. A beautiful lunch at very affordable prices prepared and 
served by catering students at the TAFE 

April             24 
Friday   

Movie “Pilgrim’s progress” at 6pm. Light meals available from 5pm. 

May             24 
Sunday   

Bus trip to St John’s Cathedral, including Evensong (with Rev Steve Wockner preaching) 
 – more details to come re timing and cost. 

June             17 
Wednesday   

Movie “An interview with God” at 6pm. Light meals from 5pm 

July              16  
Thursday  

Morning tea in conjunction with the Pastoral care team at 10am with morning tea, entertainment. 
Admission free, donations accepted. 

August          2  
Sunday  

Pleasant Sunday afternoon, presented by the Caloundra Chorale at Nutley Street, Caloundra 

September   3 
Thursday   

Devonshire morning tea 10am at HTK Church hall, talk on road rules by Snr Sgt Mal Lilley 

November   18 
Wednesday   

Fish and Chips on the beach at Golden Beach, cost to be determined 

December     3 

Thursday   

Christmas morning tea in conjunction with the Pastoral care team 10am with morning tea,  

entertainment, games and prizes. Admission free, donations accepted 
 

 

- Grab a flyer from the back of Church - 
If you have suggestions for future events, or would like to join the  
organising committee, or have any other queries please speak to  
Don Henderson,  or call him on 0419 709 918 
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March April May 
Birthdays   

3 Dean Walsh 3 Tracey Martin 1 Eileen Jobbins 

4 Lorna Lilley, Jacklyn Sampson, 6 Brad Moldenhauer 5 Stuart Cameron 

 Grahame Swartz, Jill Wood 7 Don Henderson 6 Dot Wratten 

5 Trish Williams 9 Ray Chittleburgh 7 Rae Reid 

6 Fran McVittie 11 Benjamin Baron 13 Sue-Ann Lang 

7 Norm Beale 13 Lilly Tiale 14 Amanda Henderson 

8 Jett Moldenhauer 14 Allan Reynolds 16 Griffin Kleid 

11 Alan Lilley  Pamela Turner 20 Richard Meyer, Iris Van Bonin     

14 Lennard Lightbody 15 Lesley Bruce 20 Christine Woolner 

17 Janet Dyke 25 Rita Carroll 21 Elizabeth Owers, Lynn Wenzel 

18 Del Morrison  Jennifer Maguire 23 Joan Blake 

19 Roohi Doherty, Naome Miles 26 Bert Hey 24 Arthur Brooks, Valerie Hagan 

 Dawn Weir   25 Laurel Beaumont, Ephraim Roach 

20 Audrey Harris   28 Julie Lengren 

21 Maree Burke, Carol Ferguson   30 May Miles 

 Tim Tubb     

22   Margaret Humphreys   

24 Brian Ferguson     

26 Tony Ham     

27 Pat Small     

28 Eileen Lorimer, Cameron Sampson     

29 Jennifer Drinkwater     

   Anniversaries   

2 Ray & Dawn Weir 2 Peter & Jill Wood 1 Robert & Kirsty Kleid 

6 Bert & Nerida Hey 5 Michael & Nicole Rutledge 5 Alan & Lorna Lilley 

21 27  13 William & Jennifer  
Hughes-Bystrom 

Paul & Amanda Walsh Maurice & Margaret Humphreys 

  28 Gilbert & Everil Neil 19 Barry & Dee Lister 

  29 Ted & Aileen Lowe 28 Barbie & George Barton 

      

     Years Mind 

1 William Heywood 4 Tony Middleton 4 Charles Harriott 

2 Tyson Harris, Mavis Whybird 7 Keven Smith 5 Barry Anthony Wall 

3 Suzette Frazer, Bib Norman 9 Shirley Russell 9 Christina Bingham 

6 Percy Taft 13 Arthur Henry Roberts 10 Wal Hale 

9 Doreen Coulson 15 Nola Burrows 11 Vera Murray 

14 Betty Seabrook 19 Jack Byers 21 Edna Riley 

16 Ivan Gardiner 23 Don Harris 22 Vivian Fairbairn 

17 Thomas Gordon Birks   27 Pat Morrison 

    29 Merle Meredith 

1 Thomas Gordon Birks     
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Home Groups 
Bible Studies in a relaxed environment 

weekly groups 

MEMORIALS 

Judith Ann Courtnage  
21/05/1942  — 18/02/2020 
 Judy joined HTK in 2014 when she arrived on the Sunshine Coast. Despite 
appearing to be of quiet nature, she was an active member of Probus and enjoyed going 
to the Theatre with her friends. Judy enjoyed visiting the sick and frail in hospital and 
spent her last years on dialysis where she also made some lovely new friends while     
undergoing treatment. 
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Small Print Jobs? 
 

Too expensive to go to a printer  
or office place? 

 

We can Help! 
 

     Letters                  Brochures 
     Booklets              Magazines 

 
 

We’ll Print Them All For You 
 

     For a Quote contact Deb  
     p: 5493 4774  
     e: admin@htkchurch.com 

  

Family Contacts Form 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To enable us all to look after each other as a church family, there 
may be a need from time to time to contact someone’s family. To 
that end we have developed a new form for you to notify us of the 
contact details for other members of your family. We will only 
contact them if we need to, and we won’t be sending them any 
emails. The new forms are on the Welcome Table at the back, 
please take a moment to fill one out! If you have any queries, 
please feel free to speak with Deb in the office. 
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BELONG is the magazine for  

HTK Church 

11 Meridian St Bokarina 4575 

Sunshine Coast Queensland 5493 4774 

admin@htkchurch.com 

www.htkchurch.com 


